
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
7 January 2011 
            
Newsletter No 16 
 
 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
It is lovely to be back at school and be with your delightful children.   Thank you for sending them to 
school so beautifully turned out.  Their appearance is a credit to you.  Thank you for the support you 
have shown the new Deputy Head Teacher during my absence. 
 
Celebration Assembly 
The following children will receive certificates for good work and behaviour in the Celebration 
Assembly on Monday 10 January 2011.  Parents/Carers are welcome to attend. 
 

Rhiannan Conniff     Nursery 
For an excellent start to the 
term, listening and following 

instructions. 

Yuseph Mufti   RW 
For always trying his best in all 

that he does. 

Deema Ali-Fatah   RG 
For always working hard in all 

areas of the curriculum. 

Haniyah Mahmood   1B 
For having an excellent 

attitude towards her work 
and putting in 100% effort. 

Kulvinder Bhakad   1/2H 
For knowing that animals who 
are awake at night are called 

nocturnal. 

Yasmin Mohammed   2S 
For excellent effort in her literacy 

and reading. 

Alicia Brown   3L 
For setting herself new 

standards for the new term. 

Javone Forrester    3/4MW 
For starting the new term with a 

positive attitude to learning. 

Adil Rasool   4W 
For showing good understanding 

of his reading book. 

Ellen Nembhard    5B 
For working hard in all areas 
and producing an improved 

quantity of work. 

Eshah Mahmood  5/6S 
For working hard in literacy 

lessons. 

Tyrese Shade   6SH 
For a good start to the beginning 
of his story called Over Board.  

 
Weekly Certificates 

Lining Up 5/6S 
Spick and Span 2S 
Attendance RG 

Dinner Time Yummy Bear goes to RG  Runners up - 3L 
 
Kind and Thoughtful Person 
The following children will receive the ‘Kind and Thoughtful’ certificate and care of a cuddly dog.  
The award will be presented in Celebration Assembly on Monday 10 January 2011. The lucky 
children will also have fruit and milk with Mrs Packer in her office. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

KS1 KS2 
  Anshika Mahandru    RG 

For putting other children first. 
Nenah Kumar    6SH 

For always having a kind 
thought for everyone. 



 
 
Lost Property 
If your child is in class 3L, 3/4MW, 4W of 5B and they left any of their belongings in the cloakrooms 
upstairs before Christmas, could you please see Miss Woodley by Friday 14 January 2011 to collect 
them.  After this date the items will be disposed of.  Thank you for your co-operation. 
 
Nativity DVD 
We are now taking orders for the Nativity DVD.  These will be on sale for £5.00.  If you would like to 
buy a copy, could you please send an envelope into school with your child’s name and class on it 
and enclose payment.  The closing date for orders will be Friday 14 January 2011.  Thank you. 
 
Trip to the Theatre for Years 1 & 2 
Year 1 and Year 2 had a very enjoyable visit to the Town Hall to see ‘We’re Going on a Bear Hunt’. 
The children were very excited as there were plenty of bears to be seen!  
 
School Closure in Extreme Weather Conditions 
In the event of inclement weather conditions, announcements will be made between 6:45am and 
9:00am on the following radio stations:  Heart FM, Radio WM and BRMB.   Parents will also be 
advised by text message so it is important that we have your current telephone number. 
 
Term Dates 

Half Term holiday 

Children will break up on 
Friday 18 February 2011 
and return to school on 

Monday 28 February 2011  

 
Have a lovely weekend. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
Mrs Ava Sturridge-Packer CBE 
Head Teacher. 
 
 
 
 


